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Warrington Surf Life Saving Club
Wednesday 5th August at 7.00pm

PRESENT 	
Charlotte Becconsall-Ryan, Pru Casey, Peter Ibbotson, Philip Clayton, Mark Hastie, Naomi Ingram, Tricia McNaugton, Rebecca McNaughton, Frances Bauemer, Felix Cook
APOLOGIES: Karyn Becconsall, Bede Wright, Lynette Harris

Note: From now on, anyone with a role will be on the distribution list for these minutes. 

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

Motion: That the minutes of the last meeting be accepted as a true and accurate. 	
Carried by (Mark/Philip)
CORRESPONDENCE
n/a
LIFE GUARDING REPORT
Training is currently being confirmed for new lifeguards. A group of younger lifeguards could be perhaps be rookies, e.g., a group of Year 9 boys, Sylvia.

Refreshers – Online continuing. All online refreshers need to be done between 1 and 31st October. People need have done their online refresher before doing their practical refresher. Practical refresher will be 2nd weekend of – 8th/9th November prior to 15th November (first comp). Lifeguards need to be fully refreshed to compete. 
SPORT REPORT

	
	Discussion
	Action

	Junior Sport
	n/a
	


	Senior Sport


	IRB
	n/a
	

	
	Canoe

	Big firewood day Sunday 13th September in the Hatherly paddock, 8am.
	

	
	Other senior sport (if applicable)
	Need 3 ski paddles.
We need to look at renewing skis.
	Mark to price up ski paddles and skis. Maybe look at second hand from other clubs. 



AGM, CONSTITUTION, POLICIES, PROCEDURES AND ROLE DESCRIPTIONS 

	
	People in the roles 
(confirmed post-meeting by the committee)

	Life-Saving Coordinator
	Sarah McNaughton

	Junior Sport Coordinator
	Rhys Owen

	Senior Sport Coordinator
	Mark Hastie

	IRB
	Lynette Harris/Philip Clayton

	Canoe
	Mark Hastie

	Power Craft
	Peter Ibbotson, Bede Wright

	Property Officer
	Peter Ibbotson

	Fundraising Coordinator (+ group of keen people to support, e.g. junior/senior/grants/sausages)
	Pru Casey, Karyn Becconsall + we still need to find a wee team to do this (e.g. junior sausages).

	Communications (information handbook, communications including social media, Blueskin news and other forms of media, website development and maintenance)
	Peter Dowden has offered to give advice for anyone doing this role. Pru Casey is willing to continue with Blueskin News. Charlotte Becconsall-Ryan and Bernie Cornford are willing to continue supporting the website design and development. Bede will continue with this role temporarily until a replacement can be found.

Naomi asked Debbie to consider this role.

	Health & Safety
	Sarah McNaughton, (supported by Karyn Becconsall-Ryan).

	Warrington rep on the Otago Surf Trust
	Pru Casey

	Uniforms
	Frances Bauemer

	Gear Steward
	Wop Harris (to be confirmed) and Ken McHoull 

Motion (Mark H.): Gear Stewards can use up to $250 for repair kit as a start-up and after that $100 per purchase as per club policy (Accepted by committee)




REPORT FROM SURF LIFE SAVING OTAGO (Felix)
· Amalgamated sport and lifesaving committee has been amalgamated. Local Operations Committee has begun. Mark H. is the sport person on this committee. 
· Inter-club group training will occur this year… details to follow. There will be one before the Kaka Point competition.
· Felix changing to a 20-hour role due to returning to study and the remainder of the role will be dispersed.
· National Life Guard applications are now open.
· Regional Life Guard…. Close on the 13th September. 
· ClubHealth is being reviewed and how rock rescue etc. will be integrated will be outlined. 

Charlotte notes: Information is about to come out about youth intern on the Board of SLNZ 18-28 years (18 month term).

FINANCIAL	

	
	$

	Cheque Account
	20466.16

	Bonus Saver
	8038.25

	Term Investment
	11503.71



$133 outstanding bills.
Note: the cups are yet to be engraved, yet we have paid the invoice.

CERT – Brent Inglewood. Reminder for the September accounts. This will be related to the last CERT funding @ $1663 for taking up the IRBs to Ruakaka. Pru to follow up.

Full financial review was available and shared with club members. Apparel sales were high. 

Motion: To accept the financial report (Frances)
Accepted: Charlottee + Unanimous by committee

Bank Account – everyone on the executive committee, even if you are not a signatory, needs to go to bank with ID and paperwork. Frances will run it through. (Rebecca, Mark, Tricia, Charlotte) 

Setting of membership fees
Individual Member: $30 (Community Services Card discount of 20%)
Family Membership: $55 (Community Services Card discount of 20%)
Red shirts: $10
Vest: $15 (need to feedback that this is health and safety rather than sport).
Cap: $17

If they change the funding on a national level, would there be any shortfalls in revenue due to this, and do we need to account for this in fees? All the government funding will be tagged for lifesaving, not sports and so need to take this into account. 
FUNDING

Fundraising (Pru) 

Each coordinator needs to present a Fundraising Plan to Pru. 
E.g. trying to build up our Motorolla numbers (one for year) for a base set and then the cheapie ones. 
· Bagging resources idea (to progress further)
· Lynette to contact the pub and see if we can hold quiz night later in the year and come back to the committee with information. 
· Stadium fundraisers. Last call-out was only 2 people. This is a problem over winter… Keep it up but within season. 
· Warrington Surf Life Saving - Garage Sale Labour Weekend in the skyline. Need to put this onto the Facebook. Does anyone want to organise this?  (they need to contact Pru).
· Sausage Sizzle Model – We need to continue this model because we are providing a service for the club. Mums and Dads said no thankyou but the committee wants to keep going. We need to advertising. If we don’t have a Mum or Dad that takes this up, we can do it as fundraising for a sport or a Trust Fund. 

Model 1: 
Everyone signs up on open day for at least one date per week. Also need to add the information handbook. 

Model 2:
Explorer the model of people signing up and they achieve the rewards.


· We are putting together an application through Foodstuffs to subsidise the redshirts. These will be branded. 
· Funding opportunity. We have been offered money from Jessica Rodrigues, where we can apply for a share of $250,000. This could be ideal for the yellow vests and/or sports programme. 


Funding applications
Sponsorship
HEALTH & SAFETY (Sarah)
n/a
GENERAL BUSINESS

Ibbi’s jobs:
Can-nam – Ibbi wants to take the seats out of the can-nam. Go for it. Leave the tubes because Gerrard McHoull is going to build a rack on the wall to hold the paddles and will include a section for the tubesl). and renew the hoses. Ibbi could also fix the skyline garage door, fire extinguishers, oven won’t heat up (timer?) Can we get rid of the quad please?

Agenda Item: Provision of Water Safety for Adventure Race
Need to contact Nathan from SLSNZ to provide a safety plan. To explore further…

Frances has the mail box key. Mark H. has taken up the postbox key in ceremonial conditions.


CLUB UPDATE
Kia ora and happy spring from the Warrington Surf Life Saving September Club Meeting. We had a full agenda on a very cold night. We have begun the set-up for the new season. Here is the updates, news and notes from that meeting.

The new season:
The season will open with a working bee and registration day. This will be on Sunday, October 18th, starting with a working bee from 9-12 and registration for the season from 12-2pm. At registration members will be able to pay their membership for the year, will receive an information handbook, be able to buy or order uniforms, and will sign up to run at least one of the Club Day sausage-sizzles (see below). The prices for this season are:

Individual Member: $30 (Community Services Card discount of 20%)
Family Membership: $55 (Community Services Card discount of 20%)
Uniforms: Red shirts $10 (subsidised), Fluoro Safety Vest $15, Cap $17

· The first Sunday Club Day will be Sunday morning, 1st November. This Club Day is not only for nippers. Senior sport teams are encouraged to train that day.
· Lifeguard training is about to begin. If you would like to be a lifeguard this season, please contact Sarah McNaughton <sarahemcnaughton@gmail.com> urgently.
· In November (date to be confirmed), we will be having our first social event, which will celebrate the 40th anniversary of our club. We will use this event to (finally!) be able to give the prizes out for last season.
· Lifeguard refreshers: These online refreshers need to be done between 1 and 31st October. People need have done their online refresher before doing their practical refresher. Lifeguards can do their practical refreshers on Sunday 1st November or Sunday 8th November. Lifeguards need to be fully refreshed to compete in the first canoe interclub on 15th November.
· At the club meeting we discussed the weekly sausages at Club Day. We concluded this is an important way of bringing the Club together and it is an example of our sense of community. Having a sausage is what club members – and especially our kids - love at the end of a cold morning at the beach. Given Club Days are designed for all members, and given it has been difficult to get enough volunteers to help with sausages in the last two seasons, each individual (or family) will be expected to sign up to help with at least one sausage morning within the season. 
· At Labour Weekend, we are considering hosting our first major fundraising event, which would take the form of a Monster Garage Sale, working out of the SkyLine Garage at the club. To move forward on this we are looking for a volunteer to lead this work. If you are interested, please contact Pru Casey pru.casey@gmail.com.
· On the first Wednesday of every month during the season, we hold our club meeting at the club at 7pm. All members are welcome.
· We had a productive AGM. 

Your committee for the next year is:

Club Chair: Charlotte Becconsall-Ryan
Club Captain: Mark Hastie
Treasurer: Rebecca McNaughton
Administrator: Patricia McNaughton
Committee Members: Philip Clayton, Karyn Becconsall, Naomi Ingram

In addition to the committee, we have a number of people who will perform specific roles around the club. Please note, we are keen for more support in two areas. Please contact warringtonslsnz@gmail.com if you are interested in helping in these areas.

	Life-Saving Coordinator
	Sarah McNaughton

	Junior Sport Coordinator
	Rhys Owen

	Senior Sport Coordinator
	Mark Hastie

	IRB
	Lynette Harris/Philip Clayton

	Canoe
	Mark Hastie

	Power Craft
	Peter Ibbotson, Bede Wright

	Property Officer
	Peter Ibbotson

	Fundraising Coordinator
	Pru Casey, Karyn Becconsall

We would like a wee group of people to support us in this role. For example, we need help with funding grants, sausage coordination, ideas, fundraising support.

	Communications Officer
	This is to coordinate Communications. This will include the information handbook, social media, writing the Blueskin news and POWA news articles, and website development and maintenance.

Please note: You would not be alone. Pru Casey is willing to continue writing the Blueskin News articles (and Peter Dowden has offered to give advice for anyone doing this). Charlotte Becconsall-Ryan (supported by Bernie Cornford) will continue working towards the website design and development. Karyn Becconsall-Ryan and Naomi Ingram have offered to help with the Information Handbook.

	Health & Safety
	Sarah McNaughton, (supported by Karyn Becconsall-Ryan).

	Warrington rep on the Otago Surf Trust
	Pru Casey

	Uniforms
	Frances Bauemer

	Gear Stewards
	Wop Harris (to be confirmed) and Ken McHoull 
Motion (Mark H.): Gear Stewards can use up to $250 for repair kit as a start-up and after that $100 per purchase as per club policy (Accepted by committee)





ACTION POINTS CARRIED FORWARD TO LATER MEETINGS
	FUTURE ACTIONS
	PERSON/S RESPONSIBLE
	Communication
to members
	DUE DATE

	IRB Sport Training Policy, Procedures & Safety Plans – to be discussed previous to next season by subcommittee

	IRB and Chair/Club captain
	
	Prior to season

	[bookmark: _GoBack]Mark to have a look at ski paddles and skis (maybe second hand.
	
	
	

	Coordinators to send yearly budget and any fundraising plans to Pru and Charlotte by end of September. Sport coordinators to work through Mark.
	
	
	

	AED & Oxygen
Train patrols on AED and Oxygen use during patrols.

	Karyn
	
	Next season

	Setting up a website.

This website will be simple but provides links so the content remains fresh and little maintenance is needed. Charlotte to create initially (with Bernie’s assistance) and bring trial back to committee for feedback, prior to it going live.
Need sections for:
· About the club
· Becoming a member
· Contacts
· Committee members
· Constitution, POM, AGM minutes, policies and procedures
· History
· Life members
· Link to Main Facebook Page for up to date information
	Charlotte
	
	Before next season

	Frances to invoice Sport Committee for $600 to cover Warrington Surf Life Saving Training Expenses. Send to Felix and copy in Gibbo.

	Frances
	
	August

	Phil to write up a one-page proposal for funding to send to companies.  This will be done in conjunction with how fundraising is going forward into the future. 
	Not pursuing currently due to COVID
	
	Before next season

	Review information Booklet for the start of next season.
Put in dates, and location of National Competitions and approximate costs. 
Put rules about can-nam. Review the whole document and print for the start of the season.
	Winter job – Communications  person (with Karyn on team).
	
	Printed ready to give out before the start of next season.

	
Police Vetting – we need to have police vetting to work with children. There is a process for police vetting. Can Surf Life Saving NZ consider the police vetting for us. Charlotte to talk to Felix about Police Vetting.

	Felix to check if we can get free police vetting. 
	
	

	Club service awards
Pru has received information about club service awards and is currently processing that documentation. There are a number of people who are eligible for awards but we need to be careful that, by not having so many committee members, we are doing ourselves out of eligibility for those awards. Suggestion: change the wording of the titles of our committee members. 

	
	
	

	Naomi suggested a fund to be gathered to which people who need genuine assistance to fully participate in surf lifesaving can apply. There was general agreement this was a good idea under the principle that there would be “no child left behind”.

	
	
	


Committee Minutes
Motion: To ratify all the positions suggested for the roles. Passed by majoriy
Motion: Pru to continue with Otago Trust Role. Passed by majority.
MEETING CLOSED: 9.07pm
NEXT MEETING: Wednesday, October 7th, 7pm at the Club
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